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On August 22nd, 2020, Kim Grant from Colorado Preservation, Inc.; and Jon 
Sargent of Deep Roots Timberworks, along with several volunteers, came out 
to clean up the Star Filling station.  We unearthed some documents and some 
treasures that had been inside the station all this time.                                           
      A BIG THANKS TO ALL WHO CAME OUT AND HELPED!!!! 

A 1917 blueprint and Texaco maps   re-
ceipts and ledgers were found.  



We had a wonderful car show back in September.  After a week of wet and cold 
weather, we had a beautiful day!  We had a great turnout with 58 registrations. 

 
Classic Car Winners 
Kevin and Marlene Keberleim,  
Greeley, CO 
1932 Ford Coupe 
 
Late Model Car Winner 
Parker Jaeger , Merino, CO 
2006 Ford Mustant GT 
 
Custom Car Winner 
Robert Kropp II, Sterling, CO 
1923 Ford “T” Roadster Hot Rod 
 
Motorcycle Winner 
Jay Kugler, New Raymer, CO 
2001 Harley Davidson Custom 
 
Truck Winner 
Russell Jones, Ft. Morgan, CO 
1958 Chevrolet 3100 Truck 
 
Tractor Winner 
Rex Fiscus, New Raymer, CO 
505 Case Terratrac Crawler 
 
Tom Mertens was recognized for his 
Historic Raymer  Vehicle which was a 
1963 Ford F100 Pickup Truck. 

Winners in the 4th Annual Car Show 

Friends of Raymer received a grant 
from Colorado Humanities and the    
National Endowment for the Humanities 
which we are using to record stories. 
These stories are told by descendants 
of the pioneers who traveled to north-
eastern Colorado to make it their home.  
Would you or a family member be able 
to tell us these stories so that we are 
able to record them?  Please let us 
know.  We would appreciate it!!  Please 
call 719-649-6929 to make   arrange-
ments.  Thank you! 

In August, inquiries were made with some of our 
resident oldtimers as to the color of the roof on the 
Texaco station during its heyday in the 30s and 
40s.  The consensus was that the roof was green. 

Jon Sargent of Deep Roots Timberworks was 
hired by Friends of Raymer to “GET ‘ER DONE 
and he did a fantastic  of getting the roof done 
in and getting the building stabilized with  
supports for the front.  And he got it done within 
our budget!!  Wonderful person to work with, too!! 

Kim Grant of Colorado Preservation, Inc. made 
sure we got the funding from History Colorado for 
the $3,000 emergency grant; and the rest of the 
money came from our fundraising on Facebook.  



The 1937 Senior Class in New Raymer put together a lengthy publication including the history of the town and school. I recently posted 
the School Board dating back to 1888. Now here’s the alumni starting with 1918. We are anxious to interview any descendants of these 
students, whether or not the family remained in the area. Which names do you recognize? The women's maiden names are in the left col-
umn and married names are over in the right column, or other information such as occupation.  









 

 

LIVESTOCK BRAND FORM 

Name                       

Address                                         

City/State/Zip                   

Email                        
  

Please draw brand on 8 ½ x 11 paper. 

Include the name of the brand.  Give us a 
history of the family and brand. 

Where did they homestead?  When?  
Who?  Was it for cattle, sheep, etc.? 

Return form with $50 donation to Friends 
of Raymer, 

25265 County Rd. T-5, Brush, CO  80723. 

Have you renewed your membership? 


